



STRATFORD UPON AVON & DISTRICT AIRGUN LEAGUE

Final Minutes of the Delegates Meeting on Tuesday 7th November 2023
at Binton Social Club 8pm

Present: R Groom, N Williams, A Clarke, A Brookes, J Langford, P Clingan
Apologies: W Cemis, S Hodges, S Ray, A Smith, J Smith, G East

Minutes of Oct Meeting: agreed as accurate record.

Matters arising:

- letter still not sent to Mrs Powers. **Action:** Nick Williams needs address from Colin Fulford.
- MEB target - has been tightened & now is accurate, thanks were extended to A Brookes. P Clingan advised the faceplate was badly chipped & needed replacement. Damage is still being caused by .22 rifle from unidentified non-League member of Wilmcote clubhouse. **Action:** need to place lockable door over both targets & investigate further.

Treasurer's Report (S Hodges sent report by email with his apologies)

Money In: Whitbread Individual - £42.00, Snap Shoot - £15.50, Snap Shoot Donation - £0.20

Money Out: None

Bank Balance - £3052.23

Items still to sort:

- Payment request from Andy Smith for £59.99 for web hosting. This will be sorted this week.
- NSRA affiliation Membership – Steve Ray has changed the contact information to myself, I am in the process of sorting out the login etc so that we can pay the early bird reduced fee.
- Re Whitbread individual outstanding subs. Will C to chase the missing people who had not paid their subs.

Chairman's/Match Secretary's Report (N Williams)

2 competitions: Whitbread & Snap Shoot. Both results are on website. Whitbread well attended, but Snap Shoot not well attended. Pairs comp is coming up this month, and entries & draw will be on the night. Team for Avon Challenge will be contacted directly by WC.

Safety & Safeguarding (RG) venue risk assessments have been sent to AS to upload onto website.

LDC Review/Update (RG) none.

Publicity, Recruitment & website Posters still to be designed & printed. AC reported the Instagram had gone quiet and needed more posting by members after each match. Could members be reminded to forward to Adam short videos.

AOB

- JL had received a request from Gary Jeffery of Alcester 41 with a request to repeat their evening event of target shooting at Wilmcote. Ideal date for them would be 15th Feb, but can also do 14th or 21st Feb. It's very difficult to give numbers, but maybe 15-20. **Action:** JL to reply with dates & AC to speak to Clubhouse. Delegates at meeting agreed that this would be a good idea. Need to check with new insurance company, Blue Fin, but provided they sign the League Guest waiver. **Action:** AC to check on website & speak to SH re insurance schedule.
- SAGL logo polo shirts - AC wanted to know about who supplied previous ones. **Action:** RG to enquire.
- PC had quotes for Ladies Rose Bowl wooden base with nickel band £130, ex engraving. Proposed it should be engraved "Presented by Susanne Storm" then added to the Asset Register. Order was agreed at Delegates Meeting. **Action:** PC to go ahead with order.

Next meeting:

Tuesday 5th December at Binton

Meeting ended 8.48pm.